


Dear Team Members, 

As we enter into the excitement of spring and summer and bid farewell to the winter season, I wanted 
to take a moment to reconnect with all of you. The first quarter of 2023 has been full of challenges for 
us all. Our teams have embarked on numerous new launches at almost every one of our facilities on 
both sides of the border. Some of these launches included the new Ford axle tilting project, P708 
launch, AAM's new axle painting launch for Oshawa in Sterling Heights, Dana's new Ford platform in 
Jeffersonville, Toyota drive shaft launch in Mexico, and Stellantis's WL & WS drive shaft launch in Belle-
ville. While these new business opportunities bring excitement, they are also never short of challenges 
and obstacles. In addition, severe weather storms added additional complexity as we suffered extended 
power outages in Roseville, Belleville, and Sterling Heights on multiple occasions. 

Despite these challenges, I am proud to say that our teams have managed every situation flawlessly 
and delivered on our customers' commitments. I have observed a true "PTI WAY" in action, with remark-
able commitment and extraordinary selfless efforts by all team members. Through the first three 
months of fiscal year 2023, we are slightly behind our projected forecast, but this is mainly due to our 
customers' launch-related issues. I am optimistic that we will catch up through the second quarter and 
that our goal is to efficiently manage our operations while production levels stabilize. Additionally, sus-
tainability will become a key focus as customers heighten their environmental impact awareness. Cost, 
quality, and delivery will not be enough to win business. Sustainability will be an additional key element 
moving forward, and PTI is committed to reducing our environmental impact. 

At PTI, we are blessed with an incredible team whose sole focus is enhancing our customer service, 
which is our key differentiator. I feel privileged to work alongside such dedicated individuals who are 
like family to PTI. They work incredibly hard and sometimes sacrifice seeing their own family to be part 
of ours. As we move into the spring and summer seasons, I urge all of us to treat each other with re-
spect, be polite, patient, and say thank you. These small gestures can go a long way. 

Before I conclude, I want you to know that we are continuing to brainstorm and develop strategies for 
the long-term sustainability of our company, and the future is bright with many new opportunities on 
the horizon. Thank you for your hard work and dedication. I am confident that we will continue to 
achieve great things as we work together towards a bright and sustainable future.   

Zack 



New Company Training Videos 

Part of promoting the PTI Way, we have worked hard to roll out a new quarterly training video. To better educate and promote a safe 
working environment, our first training video was: Workplace Harassment. We worked with our systems developer to add this to a WI 

in CRIS. With the support of a manager, supervisor, or HR Administrator, you can watch the training video by following these steps: 

1.Sign into CRIS with your username and password 

2.Go to the PTI Training Portal by selecting “View Work Instructions” on the left side of the menu.  

3.Type in PTI-1017569 

4.Hit Submit 

5.Find ID#1520 titled: WI-PTI-1017569-Workplace Harassment Training Video 

6.Read the work instruction which then directs you to watch the video that is within the work instruction. 

7.Once the team member watches the video, they then click on “training docs” in the upper right-hand corner, select their name in 
the drop-down, and sign-off that they watched the video.  



Congratulations to the following team members who 
have completed the Workplace Harassment training in 

Q1: 

Jamie Hamman 

Khari Howell 
Neil Quinlan 

Carl Johnson 

Zachary Helm 

Josh Clark 

Janaizha Swain 

Dameon Grimm 

Jessica Beck 

Olivia Ridge 

Adrian Weaver 

Eric Hayworth 

Pierre Taylor 

Jennifer Garza 

Adriana Mendoza 

Nadar Abouzenni 
Dylan Post 

Chelsea Johnson 

Jene Hughes 

Featured in this photo 
is our 1st shift Supervi-
sor at our AAM TRMF 
site,  Zach Helm, con-
ducting a training ses-

sion on Workplace 
Harassment with team 
member, Shawn Har-

ris. 

Featured in this photo is our 1st shift Supervisor at our AAM 
Bluffton site,  Pierre Taylor, conducting a training session 

on Workplace Harassment with team members Glen King, 
and Thomas Johnson. 

The idea behind this program  is to not only train and 
educate our team members on how to conduct 

themselves in a workplace environment, but it also 
does the following: 

1.Helps us gauge if the team member understood & 
retained the information in the video taking the quiz. 
This also helps us see if re-training needs to take place 
based of quiz results.  

2.Helps our team members learn how to navigate 
through our CRIS system, which we use daily. 

3.Continues to guide our team members on how to 
find and read a work instruction in CRIS. (Which is a 
very important part of our daily on-site processes.) 







Building G: Loretta Battles, Johnnie King, 
Terrance Coleman, James Mattison, 

Ashely DeRocco, Woodrow Hayes, Xolani 
Golden, Jason Hill, and Aaron Jackson 

Maintenance: Tomika Macon, Peter 
Gorbatschew, and Erick Muxlow 

Quality 1st Shift: Christopher 
Bassett, Curtis Brown, Lisa 

Murphy, Mark Coleman,       
Michael Droulliard, Jimmetria 
Gortman, Paul Banks, Coley 

Maxell, Peter Spivey, Dytanius 
Weathers, David Staniszewski, 

and Lavear Pruitt 

Materials Team: Stefania 
Melone, Ruby Sienkiewicz, 

Anthony Korte, Stephen   
David, and Randy Thomas 

Aurora Stieber 

Production 1st Shift:  

Jermaine Wims, Will Coulter, Linus Maxwell, Marcus 
Brocks, Tavean Stafford, Robert Watkins, Tayvion Murphy, 
Nylah Hamilton, Michelle Harris-Brown, Tony Harris, Adam 
Blarek, Aaron Williams, Paul Vizzaccero, Fonza Jackson, 
Will Lane, Korell Bell, Chauncey Smith, Michael Owens, 
and Johnnae Powe 

Materials 2nd Shift: Aurora Stieber, 
John Coleman, Christopher Brown, 

and Dajuan Dozier 

Production and Quality 2nd Shift: Kelly Gatewood, 
LaWanda Coleman, Jevon Holland, Williams Beltran, 

Gleyn Adams, Brett Robertson, Robert Hall, Martez 
Cooper, Cameron Williamson, Jalisha Gortman, 

DeAngelo Alford, Terrell Buckner, Johnnice Powe, 
Ken Kirby, Derick Lancaster, Michael Banks, TyRon 

Willis, and Anson White  



March Safety Training in  
Summerville 

Andrew Ross is teaching the team an OSHA 
required class, SDS.  Team members are: 
Lucy Johnson, Thavius James, Dominic  

Ursetti, Kris Carter, Patrice Snell, and Chris 
Bennett 

Summerville’s 
January  

Employee of the 
Month 

Sade Davis 

Summerville’s 
February  

Employee of the 
Month 

Samuel Connolly 

Summerville’s 
March 

Employee of the 
Month 

Lucy Johnson 

Thavius James will load and 
unload 8,500 to 10,000 parts a 
day.  Awesome job, Thavius! 



Employee of the Month 

La,call Lockhart 

Executive Visit 

Mazen Kaloti, Glen Ford,   
Bilal Dabboussi, Ray         
Cieslinski, Zack Iqbal, and 
Muhammad Abdullah. 

Belleville Leadership Team 

Employee Appreciation Day 

Amar Tahan and Hector Villegas 

Employee Appreciation Day 

India Bryant and Hamza Sharifi 

Perfect Attendance  
Ahmad Karkaba  

His appreciative manager,  

Muhammad Abdullah 



Jeffersonville’s 
Team Leader of 

the Year 

Tiffany Logsdon 

Jeffersonville’s 
January Employee 

of the Month 

Iber Carmenates 

Jeffersonville’s 

February Employee 
of the Month 

Naylet Chaucen 

Jeffersonville’s 
March Employee of 

the Month 

Harrison Vincent 

Quality Banner  
Signing in Jeffersonville 

At our last Town Hall we discussed 
that Quality is everyone's responsi-
bility at PTI. Every employee plays a 
part in providing excellent service 
for our customers.  To show our 
commitment to this, team members 
signed our quality banner pledging 
only to produce quality products 
and services. 

 

 

 

PTI  Jeffersonville is currently offering free 
English classes to our team members  to 
help better communicate to each other 
and during their daily lives. 

The best at PTI Jeffersonville and for a 2nd con-
secutive year, Tiffany Logsdon is the Team Lead-
er of the Year.  She is always working,  always 
with a great attitude.  Her team loves her.  She 
does an excellent job, is constantly communi-
cating with all the departments in order to meet 
the requirements for the production line and 
met the customer expectations. Thank you 
Tiffany, you are the PTI WAY! 
















